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100% Attendance Awards
Blake A Ella B Theo B

Hannah B Erin B Lucy B

Luke B Josie B Iris B

Lexi B Harry B Max B

Arthur C Alex C Rita C

Ivy C Noah C Maizee-Jai C

Mali C Lacey C Annie C

Niamh D-H Mia D Oliver F

Evan F Martha F Lacie F

Charlie F Ella-Grace F Noah G

Hayden G Owen G Charlie H

Jonah H Evie H Benjamin H

Jaxon K Maisy K Alfie L

Thomas McC Harley McL Lola-Rose McL

Fritz N Theo P Amy P

Ellie-Mai Pa Daniel P-Y Harry P-Y

Paige P-Y Eva R Ella R

Jesse R Evelyn R Eva R-B

Fearne S Piper S Charlie S

Jack S Isaac S Evie S

Kieron S Jude S Harry S

Riley S Sienna T Harry T

Leo T Kai W Kieren W

Finley W Poppy W Toby W

Mollie W



Reception Nativity
Our Reception children performed amazingly for our EYFS nativity. Here’s
a recording of the performance at Northallerton Methodist Church. Thank
you to Reverend Arthur and the church members for accommodating
us. Thank you to the families who helped walk the children over.

http://blog.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/2022/12/13/reception-nativity-2/
http://blog.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/2022/12/13/reception-nativity-2/


Christmas Motif Competition

To celebrate her late Majesty Queen Elizabeth II’s Platinum Jubilee,
Northallerton Town Council ran a children’s motif competition with the
winner having their design made into a Christmas illumination. We
advertised it on the newsletter earlier this year. Councillors chose the
winner, from a number of entries, for its shape and vibrant colours in the
style of the Union Flag. Mayor Cllr Phil Eames was delighted to present a
certificate and small gift to Mollie Winspear, the winner of this year’s
competition, when he met her in the Applegarth where the fabulous new
Christmas light is on display.



Thank you, everyone, for dressing up and donating. The day raised £150 for
Save the Children.





Event Class/Phase Venue Date(s)/Time(s)

Break up for 
Christmas

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Friday 16th December

Christmas Holidays

Teacher 
Training Day 
(no pupils on 
site)

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Tuesday 3rd January 

Pupils Return 
to School

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Wednesday 4th January 

School Calendar

Our Safeguarding Team
At school we have five members of staff and a governor who make up our Safeguarding
Leadership Team. Mr Peoples is our Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL); he is the lead
person responsible for child protection and safeguarding issues. Mrs Hopkin, Mr Edwards
and Mrs Crossley are our Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads (Deputy DSLs); a deputy
DSL supports the DSL in their role safeguarding and child protection. Mrs Jo Burnside is our
Safeguarding Link Governor. The role of the Safeguarding Governor is to support the DSL as
well as regularly review, ask questions and make suggestions about our safeguarding
policies and procedures and to report back to the governing body.
All staff at Applegarth know that safeguarding is EVERYONE’S responsibility. Find out
more on our Safeguarding Page.
For information about Online Safety, visit our dedicated webpage.
You can also report any concerns you have to our recently-changed welfare email:
dsl@Applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk

Nursery 2023
The proposed nursery opening in September 2023 is still something we are
working towards. The setting and outside areas are ready. The changing
facilities will be refurbished very soon and I am meeting with the NYCC
Early Years advisor early in January to discuss next steps. After that, we
plan to have an open event and start to enroll. We will be able to give final
confirmation around the end of February 2023 after our next governors’
meeting.

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/key-information/safeguarding/
https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/online-safety/
mailto:dsl@Applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk


https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/our-curriculum/curriculum-content/curriculum-physical-education-pe/


https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/school-office/school-lunches/







